
KALAMAZOO AREA TRANSPORTATION STUDY CITIZEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 16, 2019 MEETING 

 
CALL TO ORDER  

The January 16, 2019 Kalamazoo Area Transportation Study Citizen Advisory Committee Meeting was 
called to order by Chair Michele at 4:02 p.m. 

INTRODUCTIONS  

Introductions were made by all present. 

MEMBERS PRESENT 

Michele McGowen, Kay Chase, Linda MacDonald, Marc Irwin, Paul Sotherland, Brendan Molony. 

OTHERS PRESENT 

Lewis Whalen, Megan Mickelson 

CHANGES/ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA 

No changes to the agenda were requested.  

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA  

MOTION by Sotherland, SECOND by Irwin “to approve the agenda of the January 16, 2019 Citizens 
Advisory Committee.”  MOTION APPROVED. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES FROM THE September 5, 2018 MEETING  

MOTION by Sotherland, SECOND by MacDonald “to approve the minutes from the September 5, 
2018 meeting.”  MOTION APPROVED. 

CITIZENS’ COMMENTS 

No citizens’ comments were made. 

TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM UPDATES  

The Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) updates were included in the meeting materials. 

Mickelson provided an update on the new FY 2020-2023 TIP cycle with proposed projects including 
funding amounts.  

CITIZEN COMMENTS 

Whalen gave a few updates on Metro transit regarding a new pilot bus route and upcoming mileages for 
both Central County Transportation Authority and Kalamazoo County Transportation Authority. 

MEMBER COMMENTS 

McGowen mentioned the informational brochure for KATS was missing a blurb on the Citizen’s Advisory 
Committee.  



Chase spoke about the Michigan Department of Transportations long range mobility plan that is now in 
progress.  The website is MichiganMobility.org and includes meeting in a box materials, request for 
workshops, survey, and a copy of the public participation plan for the development of the mobility plan. 

Members decided the next meetings for KATS CAC are Wednesday, April 17th at 4 p.m. and Wednesday, 
September 18th at 4 p.m. 

ADJOURNMENT  

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:42 p.m. 

 


